
October 2020 1 The Bulletin 

 

The Bulletin 
 

  

          District of Hudson’s Hope 
9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330  

Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9901    

Fax: 250-783-5741 
E-mail: bulletin@hudsonshope.ca  

www.hudsonshope.ca 



The Bulletin                                                                                                2                                                                                      October 2020 

 

Adult Rec Pickleball/Badminton  Wednesdays    7:00 pm 783-5736 

Adult Rec Volleyball   Thursdays      7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey   Mondays  8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association    1st Monday     7:00 pm 783-5571 

Canadian Rangers   2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Crib     Wednesdays            7:00 pm  

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Fall Fair    August 24th, 2019   

Farmer’s Market   Seasonal    793-6691 

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                    1st Monday      As Scheduled 783-9901 

Historical Society   3rd Thursday      7:00 pm        263-0385 

HH Figure Skating Club Mondays & Wednesdays 5:00 pm 783-8260 

Junior Canadian Rangers Every Other Monday  7:00 pm (306) 716-4722 

Library Board Meeting (Select Months) 4th Wednesday 7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club Ages K to Gr 4        Wednesdays      3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Lego Club Elementary  Fridays  3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time Parents/ Tots   Tuesdays           10:30 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club Ages 9 to 12  Tuesdays      3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In Ages 13+ Thursdays      5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club    1st Thursday      7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors   2nd Thursday      1:00 pm 783-5345 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Thursday     7:00 pm 783-1194 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s    2nd Thursday      7:00 pm  

Whist     Mondays      7:00 pm 
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This is just a friendly reminder regarding any outstanding  
Home Owner Grants, Property Taxes and Municipal Annual Utilities 

(water, sewer, garbage fees) 
 

If HOGS are not claimed or Annual Utilities are not paid they will be rolled 
into Arrears on your Property Taxes for 2020 and will accumulate interest. 
If you have any questions regarding this reminder please feel free to contact 
Tonia at the District Office 250-783-9901 
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Wishing Sue Worrall Soderstrom a very 
Happy Retirement and many thanks for 
your long service to our community and 

for choosing to establish your career 
here in Hudson's Hope. 
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HALLOWEEN  

 

FIREWORKS  

AT THE   

AIRPORT 
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Accepted Materials 
•Plastic foam containers and trays used 

for meat and produce 
•Foam egg cartons 
•Foam clamshells, cups and bowls for 

take-out food 
•Foam cushion packaging to protect 

electronics, small appliances, etc. 

 Where Accepted 
 

Recycle BC depots 

Not Accepted 
•Liquid-absorbing pads used in trays 
for meat, poultry, fish, etc. 

•Labels, tape, paper and cardboard on 
foam packaging 

•Foam peanuts, packing chips, or noo-
dles 

•Blue or pink foam board insulation 
•Napkins, cutlery 
•Squishy or flexible foam 
•Furniture cushions 

Plastic foam packaging is recycled into     
picture frames, construction trim, moulding, 

park benches and fence posts.  

 Curb Side Take Out and Cantina 
Opening October 5th in the Hudson’s Hope Skating Arena 

   Takeout and Curb Side Pickup 
Locally sourced ingredients and homemade 

 

 Plain burger       6.5 
 Cheese burger       7.5 
 Loaded burger (bacon mushrooms)   10 
 Veggie burger (homemade)     8 
 Grilled chicken burger     10 
 Panini (variety of options) vegetarian options 8.5 
 Wraps (variety of options) vegetarian options 8 
 Chicken fingers and fries     10 
 Pita pizzas (variety of flavours)    10 
 Poutine (with cheese curds and homemade gravy) 8 
 French fries     (side) 3 (full) 5.5 
 
 

We will have weekly burger features and weekend dinner features. Also we will 
be providing take and bake meals for those nights you just don’t feel like cooking 
Please follow us on facebook to see the full menu our weekly features and what 

is available for our take and bake meals @ Pinch Curb Side Take Out and    
Cantina or call 250.783.0664 

  
 INCH P 

250.783.0664            

https://recyclebc.ca/recycling-at-home/recycling-depots/
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Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to 38 calls for service between August 18th 
to September 20th. 68 written violations and warning tickets were issued to 
drivers between the above dates. Highway and road safety continues to be a 
big focus for the Hudson’s Hope RCMP with the school zone along Beattie 
Drive being the largest focus now that that school is back in session.   
 

The Hudson’s Hope RCMP is asking that drivers be aware that the school 
zone is back in effect between Mon – Fri, 8am to 5pm.  
 

Cst. SCHMIDT is still awaiting approval and confirmation with the Ministry of 
Transportation and Infrastructure in regards to having larger flashing speed 
signs implemented in the school zone.  
 

On August 23rd, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of a mischief to 
farm equipment at a property along Beryl Prairie Rd. whereas a tractor had 
been driven through a metal gate and several other farm vehicles had been 
rifled through. At this point, the file remains open for further investigation.  
 

On August 24th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to a local residence   
after the home owner observed the local trouble maker bear outside the 
residence eating garbage. Due to the fact that this bear had been displaying 
signs of aggression toward people, and was confirmed to be injured beyond 
Conservations ability to medically intervene, RCMP were able to put the 
bear down without incident.  
 

On August 30th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of a mischief 
that had occurred overnight at the Beattie Dr. lift station located along Dud-
ley Dr. Unknown person(s) had spray painted a star and the words “Jews 
Win” on the side of the structure. Damages have since been repaired and 
police have asked that anyone with any information contact the local de-
tachment.  
 

On September 5th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to a call for stranded 
boaters on the Williston Lake after their boat broke down and they were un-
able to paddle to shore given the windy conditions. While efforts were being 
arranged to launch a rescue boat, the stranded boaters contacted police to 
update that they were assisted by another boater and all persons aboard 
were now safe and sound on solid ground.  
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On September 6th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of a shed that 
had been stolen from a rural property along Twelve Mile Rd. This property 
has had several other similar files in the past for other stolen items such as 
Austrian made windows and shutters. This remains an open investigation at 
this time.  
 

On September 16th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to a suspicious ve-
hicle along Hwy 29 after receiving a report that a vehicle had been observed 
parked on the side of the highway with all the windows smashed out. Police 
attended the pullout spot along Hwy 29 and located a black minivan with 
several windows smashed out and paint strewn within the interior. Upon 
speaking with the owner of the vehicle, it was learnt that the vehicle had 
broken down the night prior and left in place to be towed the following day. 
It is believed that sometime during the night, unknown person(s) vandalized 
the vehicle. Several fingerprints were lifted and file remains open for investi-
gation.  
 

Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations can contact 
the Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241 or anonymously through 
Crime Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://crimestoppersnebc.ca for 
advice on submitting tips online and to browse the areas “Most Wanted” 
page.  
 

Cst. Erich Schmidt 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP  

Thanks to everybody who supported this year’s Terry Fox “Virtual” Run  
& fundraising event. Together we raised $2500 for cancer research.  

 Congratulations Hudson’s Hope! 

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca
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Homeowner Information 

to Building Permits  
 
 

The District of Hudson’s Hope wants to assist homeowners and contractors to avoid unnec-
essary delays and expense in planning and construction of residential projects. Below ex-
plains when permits are required, requirements for the permit, possible other documents 
that may be required and other information to assist you in obtaining your building permit. 
Additional information is available at the District Office or online at www.hudsonshope.ca  
 

A BUILDING PERMIT IS REQUIRED TO: 

•construct a new home; 

•locate mobile / modular home; 

•construct a commercial, industrial or public use building; 

•construct a new accessory building e.g., carport, farm building, garage or storage shed; 

•renovate existing buildings; 

•undertake any structural work such as interior partitions; 

•enclose a porch or roof over a sundeck; 

•move or demolish a building; 

•re-roof a building; 

•reconstruct after damage; 

•plumbing system changes; 
 

INFORMATION TO BE SUBMITTED WITH A BUILDING PERMIT APPLICATION 
 

The following items must be supplied along with a completed Building Permit Application 

before a Building Permit can be issued. A Building Permit fee is based on the value of the 

building or structure and will be calculated by the Building Official. 
 

1. BUILDING PLANS 

Two sets of detailed building plans. If you cannot draw the necessary building or site plans, 

then you should obtain the services of a qualified person. 
 

Example Floor Plans 

- scale not less than 1:50 metric (1/4 inch to 1 foot);      - all rooms, size and use of each;  
- size and location of windows and doors;     - all dimensions; 
- location of all plumbing fixtures;      - finished and unfinished areas; — 
- location of all mechanical equipment. 
 

 
Foundation & First Floor Plan 

Cross Sectional Plans 
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2. SITE PLAN 

− full legal description of lot: lot number, plan 
number; district lot number (from your tax no-
tice or Title); 

− lot dimensions; 

− adjoining street names; 

− locations and uses of existing and proposed 
buildings or additions; 

− distances from all property lines for existing and 
proposed buildings or additions; 

− location of legal road access to the property; 

− size, location and number of parking spaces; 

− existing and proposed wells or other water 
sources; 

− location of existing or proposed sewage disposal 
fields on property; 

− location of any watercourses on property show-
ing distances from existing or proposed buildings 
or additions; 

 
 

This information is intended to assist 
the general public in applying for a  

Building Permit within the  
District of Hudson’s Hope. 

 

BUILDING INSPECTIONS (Typical) 
 

The Building Bylaw requires inspections at the following stages of construction; 
 

− Footings - prior to pouring concrete. 

− Backfilling - after completion of damp-proofing, drain tile, and drain rock (if required), but 
prior to backfilling. 

− Plumbing - before any part of the plumbing system is covered. 

− Framing - after the entire rough-in plumbing, electrical and mechanical equipment is in-
stalled and the framing is completed to lockup stage, but prior to insulating. 

− Insulation and Vapour Barrier - after all insulation and vapour barriers are installed, but 
prior to covering. 

− Final - when the building or portion thereof is completed and ready for occupancy, but 
prior to occupancy thereof. 

 

An Occupancy Certificate is required prior to occupancy of a building. In order for an          
Occupancy Certificate to be issued, all inspections above must be approved. 

Elevation Plans 
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SOLUTION TO  
LAST MONTHS PUZZLE 

IS ON PAGE 34 

 
 OCTOBER PUZZLE 
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The Hudson's Hope Museum is still OPEN for visits and you can come in and 
do some shopping as well. We do have a selection of new Books on the 
shelf. We also have a fine selection of new HONEY in our assortment. 
 
The Museum would like to thank Mark Hodgkinson for the donation of a 
load of fine dirt for our flowerbeds. 
 
The Next Historical Society meeting will be announced later this month. Our 
monthly meetings will be rotating between 1 pm and 7pm in 2020, depend-
ing the month, please watch for reminders for the time. Everyone is welcome 
at historical meetings. If you would like any further information, please call 
the Museum at (250) 783-5735 or by email at hhmuseum@pris.ca.  
 
Winter Hours: Wednesday to Sunday 9:00 am to 4:30 pm 
 
Christian Eschenburg – Assistant Manager  
 
 
 
 

mailto:hhmuseum@pris.ca
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A colorful mountain-side and crisp 
fallen leaves cue the end of another 
season here at the Visitor Center. 
There is no question that it has been 
a very different year for tourism, yet 
still a great one. I have mentioned 
before that we have had a great deal 
of BC tourists enjoying their own 
countryside. The cool weather of 
September did not seem to slow 
down this trend. Many retired folks 
have been enjoying the slower pace of life here in Hudson’s Hope.   
 

Our two students, Emma and Cassidy, have returned back to classes. These 
girls have been dedicated to working the weekends while finishing up their 
last year of high-school. I would like to give my thanks to them as they have 
been delightful to work with and very welcoming to those travelling through. 
It is always great to see the many ways these students share their experi-
ence and knowledge of our community.   
 

I would also like to thank the District before we close this fall. The staff had 
diligently worked to ensure our safety during these unpredictable times. In 
my new position as supervisor, I felt the District operated as a support team; 
one that allowed me to gain leadership experience and work towards new 
goals.    
 

Lastly, I would like to thank all those who stopped in during the season. 
Thank you for always bringing smiles into our community and allowing us to 
share our way of life with you. Thank you for sharing your journey with us 
and for creating connections that extend worldwide.   
 

As of September 30th, we will have closed our doors for the winter. Thank 
you everyone for another great season and we hope to see you all next 
summer.   
 

Stay safe, stay kind.  
 
Your friendly staff: Cassidy, Emma and Celina 
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Hello everyone and welcome to the Lions Den. I hope 

everyone is enjoying the beautiful fall colours. 
 

The Lions Club will not be hosting our annual Halloween Dance this year 
due to the constraints of Covid-19. It is unfortunate but we must all do our 
part to help prevent the spread of the virus. However, if you are celebrating 
Halloween this year, please be sure to follow the correct protocol and have 
fun!! 
 

In the meantime, the Lions Club continues to help out in communities all 
over the world. Lions Club International set a goal of helping 200 million 
people worldwide in one year. We have surpassed that goal in 2019/20 
bringing more good to the world than ever before. The food collection and 
meal prep program served over 14 million people, vision screening helped 
over 5 million and over 4 million helped with clean-up and restoration pro-
jects. If you’re interested in lending a hand, check out our Facebook page 
@hudsonshopelionsclub or email us at lionsclubhh@gmail.com. We are al-
ways looking for new members! 
 

Submitted with pride, 
 

Roary   
 
“Volunteers do not necessarily have the time; they just have the heart” 

2020 

HUDSON’S HOPE HEALTH CENTRE 
 

PO Box 599, 10309 Kyllo Street 
Hudson’s Hope, BC  V0C 1V0 

Pharmacy 250-783-9947 
 

Monday-Friday 9:00am-4:30pm 
Closed: 12:30pm-1:30pm 

mailto:lionsclubhh@gmail.com
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
    1 2 3 

 

4 5 
 

6 
 

7 
 

8 9 10 
 

11 
 

12 
 

13 
 

14 15 16 17 

18 19 
 

20 
 

21 22 23 

 
24 

25 26 
 

27 28 29 30 31 

O C TOB E R  2 0 2 0  

10701 Kruger St.  
Box 450 

Hudson’s Hope, BC 
V0C 1V0 

 

PH: 250.783.9455 
Email: w6ranch@gmail.com 

  
 
 
 
 

 

Lease & Road Construction / Maintenance  
Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Custom Crushing & Screening  
Lowbedding Services  

Pilot Car Services  
Fencing  

Fusion Welding 
Erosion Control 
Labour Crews 

Residential Landscaping 

Ty Olsen  
General Manager  

250.320.9835 
 

Darwin Watson 
Owner 

250-783-3019 

Office Closed 

Arena Opens 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 
 

8 9 
 

10 11 12 13 14 
 

15 
 

16 
 

17 
 

18 19 
 

20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 
 

28 

29 
 

30      

NOV EM B E R  2 0 2 0  

Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community !  

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 12pm to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street250-783-5355 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR IN 
STORE FLYER  

 

OPEN 
SUNDAYS 

OPENING 
HOURS 

A Proud Member 

Office Closed 
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River of the Peace Metis Society 
COMMUNITY REPORT 

September 2020 

 
 

 
 
River of the Peace Metis Society has been very busy these last two months. Our Presi-
dent, Valerie Paice; Vice President, Ramona West; and Secretary, Lynn Blythe have 
been meeting regularly with the Site C Cultural and Heritage Committee and Environ-
mental Committee via Zoom meetings. Our traveling museum is coming closer to com-
pletion. We will be informing all members and community when it will be displayed 
here in Hudson's Hope. BC Hydro has also given us a boat/river tour and bus tour.   
 

River of the Peace Metis has now developed a MOU with the Metis Federation. Presi-
dent, Keith Henry personally came up with his executives for the signing with President, 
Valerie Paice for MNBC. In attendance were Mayor Dave Heigberg and BC Hydro repre-
sentative, Bill Hood along with Society members. The luncheon was catered by Marg's 
Mini Mart...a big thank you. Everything was delicious.   
 

The new computers BC Hydro has generously donated are being put to good use. The 
general public has been resume building with assistance when needed. Our Society has 
and still is giving food certificates for those in need.  We also are providing courses for 
the members to make themselves ready for work in the area and beyond. Our Secretary 
will lend assistance for those who need it. 
 

MNBC Elections were held this month and President Clara Morin Dal Col was reelected 
as President.for another term. 
 

In these times of Covid 19, we are offering hand sanitizer and have masks for sale in 
office. Our communications are via teleconferences until the virus situation eases up. 
We are trying to have the office open two days per week and dates and times will be 
posted on the office door. Office phone number is 250-783-2034 and if no answer, 
please leave a message and we will return your call. 
 

We are looking forward to healthier days ahead where we can plan activities for our 
members. During this time of social distancing, we have terminated the position of 
wellness coordinator as any gathering in groups will not be happening until the pan-
demic is over. When social 
activities are again encour-
aged, we will post the po-
sition. Any thoughts and 
ideas on where you would 
like to see the Society fo-
cus on is encouraged and 
welcomed. 
 

Respectfully:   
 

President Valerie Paice 
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary
Student of Week Awards 

 
September 14 to September 18, 2020  

Oliver Robinson, Annabelle Zandbergen, Samuel Swanson, Adilynn Meek, 
Lincoln Cryderman, Anthony Quibell, Eden Forrester,  

Katrina McConnell, Finley Buchholz 
 

September 21 to September 24, 2020 
Kyla McLane, Margarita Gortman, Tereza Schenk, Penelope Mercereau,  

Billie Naisby, Leneya Vig 
 

Welcome Back!  It is sure exciting to finally have students back in our 
community-school full time.  We have been enjoying some wonderful 
learning opportunities and school wide activities as well.  It has been truly 
rewarding to hear the voices of our children playing on the playground, par-
ticipating in games, and just being TOGETHER again.  Go HAWKS Go! 
 

Band Program – We are pleased to announce that our school band pro-
gram will continue. We are thankful for the volunteer efforts of Tim & 
Shawna Hart.  Our students are excited to get started again!  We are hop-
ing to build a bit of band-performances into our annual Christmas Concert. 
 

Terry Fox Run – Our whole school participated in the Terry Fox Run on 
September 24th.  It looked a bit different than “normal” because we could-
n’t have our older students buddied up with our younger students, but 
overall it was still a great school-wide experience. A big thank you to our 
local RCMP members for providing a safety presence on our roadways. 
 

Did you Know?  Our grade 4 & 7 students have achieved the highest 
Foundation Skills Assessment results for students “meeting or exceeding ex-
pectations” in the province for the past two years in a row? Also, our school 
has the highest graduation rate in the province for many years running?  
Go HAWKS! 
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s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 
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Amber Norton 
Library Director 
 

COVID-19  
prevention restrictions 
in effect for all library 
users. 
 

Please pay careful attention to 
our signage on the exterior 
entryway window; restrictions 
may be lifted, reinstated or 
amended at any time.   

Library Capacity: We are maintaining capacity re-
strictions for the library in light of increasing numbers of 
COVID-19 cases, particularly in the north. 

COVID-19 prevention regulations will be updated as 
necessary to ensure that we are adhering to WorkSafe 
regulations and BC Health recommendations.   

Please note that all children under the age of 10 must be 
supervised by an adult, computer use is by appointment 
only with a 45 minute maximum, except when the Read-
ing Room computer is booked for an exam. Library use 
is for browsing only as we currently are not providing 
long term use seating or tables to set up laptops, etc.  

Vulnerable Patron Access on Mondays includes front 
line and essential service workers. See ad insert for more 
information. 

Item Donations: Item donations may once again be brought to the library. Please note 
that we can only accept a few books at a time, no more than a standard grocery bag per 
household. Please add a note to your donation with your name (so we know that it is do-
nated on purpose and not accidently put in our return), tie the bag and leave in our outside 
book drop, next to the bulletin board. If you have items that cannot fit through the book 
drop, we cannot accept those donations at this time, including boxes of donations. All 
book returns are only accepted in the exterior book drop. 
Thank you to Kelly Newsholme for your thoughtful donation of office supplies. 
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Staff Changes:  A friendly welcome to our new 
Casual employee, Sarah Schnare!  Many of you 
have already interacted with Sarah or have seen 
much of the work that she has been doing with 
spine label updates to include series numbers as 
well as her great work with the children’s library 
bulletin board. 
Library Programming: We are working at put-
ting together registered virtual programs.  We are 
electing to proceed with online formats due to 
space restrictions of our library as well as follow-
ing the lead of other libraries in BC.  We will fo-
cus on StoryTime, Library Club, Tween Club and 
Teen Club.   
Stay tuned to Facebook and PSA for a survey that 
will help us to determine interest in clubs.  If we 
do move forward with in-person formats, we will 
not be offering our usual drop-in format.  We 
thank you so much for your patience as we move 
toward the reintroduction of programs. We hope 
to have our virtual programming started mid-
October to early November, but it is very much 
dependent upon the possible progression of the 
pandemic. Shellie Howard, Program Librarian 

Hi everyone! Here’s an update on what we 
are looking into for October as far as li-
brary programs go.   
We will be providing Zoom sessions for 
Library clubs and StoryTime. These pro-
grams are not like sitting your child in front 
of YouTube or the television. These pro-
grams are conducted live, and your children 
get to interact with other kids (perhaps in a 
different school cohort) by sharing stories 
or participating in show-and-tell about their 
home life, we will be crafting, reading sto-
ries, singing, playing games and even our 
library puppets may make an appearance!  
Stay tuned for more information and please 
fill out a registration form so that we know 
how many people are interested and will be 
participating in each program.   
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Once I have a solid number of children participating in our programs, I can have craft 
packages available for pick up at the library prior to the program each week. Dates and 
times will be on the registration forms but please note that although we are offering multi-
ple dates, this form is to help us determine where there is the most interest, so we may not 
be offering all times as indicated on the registration/survey documents.    
We did virtual programming for Summer Reading Club and it worked out very well (once 
we worked out the kinks, sorry Sam!) and was lots of fun.  
Of course Teen club will be the usual, participate at your own level format, where you can 
do the craft or socialize or just watch all the interactions of the club. That means that pack-
age pickup is not needed for Teens unless they are participating in the project that week. 
Please call (250)783-9414 if you have any questions or would like registration forms emailed 
to you. 

Note from Amber – They say don’t read a 
book by its cover but sometimes I just can’t 
help it!  The cover of this month’s quote just 
draws me right in!    

What do you 
think? 

An isolated man-
sion.  A chillingly 
charismatic aris-

tocrat. And a 
brave socialite 

drawn to expose 
their treacherous 

secrets… 

“One could con-
struct a hundred 

different narratives, it didn’t make them 
true.” 

Mexican Gothic 
Silvia Moreno-Garcia 
New in adult fiction! 

Healthy wishes from the HHPL staff !  
Hopefully we will see you all soon! 
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(250) 783-1076  

century21nicolegilliss  

Nicole Gilliss Century 21 Energy Realty  

PRICE REDUCED TO 
$255,000.00 

This four-bedroom plus den, two-bathroom home 
has had many updates in the past seven years in-
cluding: new siding, new soffit and fascia, new front 
door, and French doors leading out onto a newer 
deck. The main floor has a huge living room, dining 
room open-concept space with a wood burning fire-
place and new flooring. There are three bedrooms 
on the main floor and a renovated main bathroom. 
The basement is finished with a bedroom, den, rec 
room, laundry room and a newly renovated bath-
room. On the main floor off the back door there is a 
large 33' x 15' enclosed sunroom for a games room 
featuring a wood stove to cuddle up next to on 
those winter nights. Home is serviced with town 
water and a septic system. This is a great family 
home with a large back yard. 
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WANT A SOLD SIGN IN YOUR YARD?  
CALL NICOLE TODAY.  

I NEED MORE INVENTORY. 



The Bulletin                                                                                                34                                                                                      October 2020 

 

Call Lanna Tucker For A Trustworthy, Reliable, Friendly  Service Guaranteed! 

Plus a Free Market Evaluation and learn more about my Guaranteed Selling Program ! 

 

 

  

  

  

 

lannatuckerprec 

Lanna Tucker 
Personal Real  Estate Corporation 

Cell : 250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 

www.lannatucker.com 

Lanna Tucker -PREC 

Call and Book Today ! 

9807 Fredette Ave 

$125,000.00 

MLS R2406599 

9441 Beattie Dr. 

$149,900.00 

MLS R2421500 

 10105 Arena Rd 

$549,000.00 

MLS R2385740 

Call  or Text  
Lanna Tucker  
250-793-4270  

10101 MacDougall   

$215,000.00 

MLS R2431390 

Get your ‘FREE’ Market Evaluation ! 

RE/Max Action Realty Inc. 

9003 Taylor Ave. 

$189,900.00 

MLS R2456182 

10118 MacDougall  

$179,900.00 

MLS R2426803 

PRCL A Beryl Prairie  

$39,900.00 
MLS R2455504 

Let’s get your place LISTED and SOLD ! 

4595.Reschke Road 
$179,900.00 

9525 Matt Boe Ave 

$225,000.00 

MLS R2470721 

 

New Price  New Price  

Sold in 2 
weeks !! 
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NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - 

Livestock Hauling 
 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

  

CONTACT: 
Dennis Beattie  email: outfiter@pris.ca 

                     Cell 250-783-0952    

 
NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader  

 

D-6 Caterpillar 30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 
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WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       www.butlerridge.com 

-Industrial Snow Plowing        -Facility Janitorial 
-Lease & Road Construction         -Construction Cleanup 
-Aggregate Sales &Trucking         -Landscaping  Services 
-Road Maintenance                           -Custom Fencing        

“REPUTATION THAT MOVES THE GROUND” since 2000                                                                

C# 250.783.0608 
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 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 
 

• Bachelor Suites 
• One Bedroom plus Den 
• Two Bedroom 

 
All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage.  
 

Contact Ester at 250-783-0721 or email paquetteave@gmail.com 

DON’T 
FEED 
THE 

DEER 
* It makes deer 

more habituated to 
people 

* Handouts  
artificially increase 

their numbers,  
causing starvation in 

severe winters 
 

* potential to entice 
larger predators into 

the community 
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Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store

 NOW OPEN  
           WITH  
     LIMITED HOURS  

Thrift Store Hours   

Tuesday to Saturday 
1:00pm to 4:00pm 

 

These hours are subject to change. 
Please call or check your PSA’s for 

updates Every day is Bag day $ 
10.00 / Bag. 

 
SEPTEMBER SOLUTION 

 

Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

 
 

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  
 

Website:www.fsjlaw.com 
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St. Peter’s Church 
Shared Ministry 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-5338 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 

There will not be a service in March. Bishop 
David Lehmann will be doing the next service on 

Saturday, April 11th at 2 pm. Drop by for 
lunch at noon to visit with him. 

Everyone welcome! 

 

Hudson’s Hope  

Bible Fellowship 
 

Pastor Luke Hughes-Bunger 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      778-204-0102 
hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com  

Hhbf.ca 
 

Sunday Worship at 10:30am 
Prayer before the service starts at 10:00am   

 
CCCH 

mailto:hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com
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Hudson’s Hope Elem.-Secondary School…...250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Dawson Road Maintenance Head Office .……...250-262-2600 
  John Cantlon Foreman Satellite Office …..778-715-3917 
Caribou Road Service……………………………     250-788-2407 
 

Library ………………………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Tuesday……………………………………………… 12:00 pm— 5:00 pm 
Wednesday……………………………….……….. 12:00 pm—5:00 pm 
Thursday………………………………………….…. 1:00 pm—  6:00 pm 
Friday…………………………………………….…… 11:00 am—4:00 pm 
Saturday …………………………………………….  12:00pm—4:00pm 
Sundays/Mondays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends Closed 
 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday………………….10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 to 2 pm.  
Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday……………………………….… 9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
Fax:……………………………………………………………… 250-783-5770 
Email:…..…………………………………………….  hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….…………………   Esther @250-783-9184 
                                                               or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Post Office…………………………………………...……250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday……………………….………...8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………….9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages .......................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights………….........................................250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Store ………………………..……………………….250-783-9211 
Hours:  Tuesday ……………………………………1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
             Wednesday ……………………………….1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
             Thursday ………………..……………….. 1:00 pm—4:00 pm 
             Friday ………………………………………. 1:00 pm—4:00 pm 
             Saturday …………………………………...1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 

Every day Bag day $ 10.00 / Bag 
 

Transfer Station…………………………...……………250-783-5608 
Hours:  Wednesday to Sunday..…………11:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Monday & Tuesdays………………………………………………..Closed  

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….250-783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment can be    
arranged at the time of booking. 
Community Club Hall Kitchen …… Joan     250-783-8756 

                                                    Stephanie     250-783-0959 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)….…………...8:30 am - 4:30 pm  
Holidays……………………………………………………………..Closed 
Office………….………………………………...………..250-783-9901  
Fax…………………………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………………………………..district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena  (Scheduled hours– seasonal)…………250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer……………………………..250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - seasonal)…250-783-9154 
Special Events …………………...………………..….250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours  - seasonal)….……….250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP ..................................... 1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North .......................... 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ....................... 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District……………….. 1-800-670-7773 
T D  for the Deaf…………………………...…….. 1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information…………………………….. 1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information…………………………. 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………..….250-783-9991 
Fax..………………………………………………………...250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Monday to Friday……..……………………..9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
                        Closed for Lunch from 12:15 pm - 1:15 pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ………. ................................ ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ............ ……………………250-783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line .…………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll Free…………………………….1-800-550-4997 
Website………………………………………………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency…………….….1-800-663-7867 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at…………………..……………………………....…...310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


